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 Meeting – Wednesday, June 7  
 

President’s Comments 
On May 20th, the guild welcomed our new members at a Garden Party. The sun shone, the food (provided by 

the Sew Wednesday and SOS Mini-groups) was delicious; the company delightful; the “ Show and Tell” quilts 
provided entertainment and showed the amazing talents of our members, both “old” and new. 

That day was full of sunshine, but shortly after we learned of the death, of our long time “sister in quilting” 
Susan Fishman.  Susan died on May 12th, after a short illness, her funeral was on May 17th. The Guild sends 
condolences to her family and friends: we will miss her. 

It is time to nominate a new board for the 2017-2018 year. We need a 3-member nominating committee, Sue 
Barrett has volunteered to chair; we need two members from the general membership. 

 To volunteer contact Sue @susanbarrett2@verizon.net 

Duties of the Committee: The Nominating Committee shall endeavor to perform the following duties: 

a.   Ascertain that all nominated members satisfy all eligibility requirements. 

b.   Contact each member proposed for nomination before the August meeting to obtain her/his consent to 
become a nominee for office. 

c.   Present the slate of officers to the membership at the August meeting. These officers shall perform the 
duties prescribed by these bylaws and by the parliamentary authority adopted by the Guild and endeavor to 
adhere to the budgetary guidelines established annually. 

For board Job descriptions please check the website bylaws section. By serving on the board members can 
take an active part in directing the future of the Santa Monica Quilt Guild, plus board meetings are actually fun. 

See you at the June 7th meeting 

 Maureen Gardner 

Program 
 

Our June 7th meeting will feature Anne Veazie Sonner as our speaker.  Her topic will be "Family History 
Quilts", and she will have stories about these one-of-a- kind quilts including a teenaged Civil War solider, a great 
aunt who became a doctor in 1906, and a little girl run over by a wagon on the Oregon trail (and survived), and 
many others.  Anne's quilts use traditional and modern techniques.  It promises to be a very interesting talk and 
trunk show. 

July is our potluck dinner. 

Our August 2nd meeting will have Sandra Johnson as our speaker.  She has a humorous talk on "The Life of 
Quilter", as well as a trunk show of her work. 
In September, we will welcome Becky McDaniel, as well as the (previously postponed) workshop, the Orange 
Peel Pillow.  I will have a new sign-up sheet for that. 

 Susan Barrett,  
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Vice President 
Thanks to all who did such great work on our 
"Quilters Choice" charity block.  We will be 
planning a Saturday sewing session in the next 
few months to put them together and to finish up 
more of our philanthropy works in progress. 

Our next block of the month will be the 
Disappearing 4 Patch- attached is a link to an 
instructional video from the Missouri Quilt 
Company: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jA-10A_Uc6k 

Color choice is up to you- blocks should have 2 
prints and 2 solids ( or anything that reads solid 
like a tone on tone).  We will have samples and 
a demonstration at the June meeting. 

Vice President – Laurie Reyen 

Membership 
It was a lovely time at the new member get-
together on Saturday, May 20th.  Many thanks 
to everyone who helped make it a success and 
especially to Maureen for hosting. Welcome to 
all new members! 
 Allison Leong and Sheila Commins 

Philanthropy 
The donations of quilts, toiletries and snack 

foods provided by our Santa Monica Guild 
members were greatly appreciated by the 
Ronald Mc Donald House and Sojourn. 
Approximately 27 quilts were donated with 
several more coming from the tops that were put 
together at our one-day retreat of Saturday 
Sewers in Palos Verdes. 

RMH and Sojourn are looking forward to our 
future donations, so let’s keep quilting! 

Luann Jaffe and Sandy Ray 

Ways and Means 
We're back . . . we will have the fabric that 

was left over from the April Meet the Teachers in 
Carson.  Fabric has been pre-wrapped with 
PRICES already indicated.  Also, we will have 
the usual magazines and books for sale.  Books 
are $1 and magazines 25 cents each. 

Tickets for the door prizes are $1 each or 6 
for $5.  We thank you for your support! 

 Perla Rothenberg, Keiko &, Ron Tapp 

Website 
Visit www.santamoncaquiltguild,org for the 

latest information about meetings, workshops, 
philanthropy quilts, vice president blocks, and 
more. 

Webmistress – Kennalee Mattson 

Hospitality  
Those with last names beginning with T thru 

B, please remember to bring a sweet treat or 
savory snack for refreshments.   

Your Hospitality Team – Aileen Cooke, Stephanie 
Wexler 

Birthdays - June 
Patti  

 Post 12-Jun  

Maureen   Gardner 16-Jun  

Allison  
 Leong 22-Jun  

 

 

Meeting Minutes 
 

The meeting of May 3, 2017 was called to order 
by President, Maureen Gardner, at 7:10 P.M.   
All members and guest were welcomed.   The 
Board meeting minutes are available per 
request.   
 
Business Meeting  
A motion was made to approve the April meeting 
minutes as published in the Newsletter was 
made by Betsy Barker and seconded by Perla 
Rothenberg and approved by a voice vote. 
 
A motion was made to approve the Treasurers 
report as published in the Newsletter was made 
by Betsy Barker and seconded by Perla 
Rothenberg and approved by a voice vote. 
 
Old Business 
Result of Fabric Sale at Meet the Teachers was 
$1493.00 with sales taxes $131.00. 
 
New Business 
 Volunteers are needed for the June meeting for 
a nominating Committee. 
  
Treasurer’s Report 
Please check the Newsletter. 
 
VP Report  
Still collecting your favorite block 12 ½ x 12 ½ 
using black, white, and a primary color.  A lot of 
blocks were made with red as the primary color. 
 
Membership   
We have a new member this evening, Jessie.  
Welcome! 
The New Members event will be on May 20, 
2017 at 10:30 A.M. at Maureen’s house.  RSVP 
to Membership if attending.  
 
Programs and Workshops 
The Saturday workshop on May 6th will be at the 
Church on 3655 Cantilena St.  
The June meeting will be Anne Veazie Sonner 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jA-10A_Uc6k
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with “ Family History Quilts.”   July 5 is the 
Potluck. 
Check out the calendar for future information. 
 
Hospitality 
Thank you for the tasty treats for the evening. 
 
Newsletter – Great! 
 
Philanthropy 
On May 4, 2017 we are delivering quilts and 
toiletries to the Ronald McDonald House and 
Sojourn House. 
 
Website 
People are looking at it. 
 
Ways and Means 
We did not have a raffle this evening since we 
were in the Fireside Room. 
 
Show and Tell 
Kennalle Mattson – 3 quilts made with the 
scrubs material that was donated. 
Betsy Barker – Wounded warrior quilt 
Nancy Sharpe – New York New York – Plum 

Good 
Evelyn Moyer – Mystery Quilt of Bonnie Hunter 
Bobbie Blake - Cubby Holes pattern with 
donated scraps 
 
Speaker - Jennifer Rapacki  - “Creativity 
Unleashed:  Modern Technology for Quilters” 
 
Closing 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 P.M. 
Respectfully submitted, 
 Bobbie, Recording Secretary 
 

Remember to: 
- Wear your badge or pay a fine! Don’t let 

your “no badge” fines eat into your fabric 
budget!  

- Philanthropy – Bring your philanthropy 
donation items 

- Hospitality – Bring healthy snacks and 
treats to share (those with last names 
beginning with T thru B) 

 
 
 

Selected Upcoming Southern California Events 

June 3-4 Antelope Valley Quilt Association Quilt Show 
The Antelope Valley Fairgrounds in the Van Dam Pavilion  
 

June 3-4 Flying Geese Quilt Guild Quilt Show, “Quilts for All Seasons”; Saturday, 10 a.m. – 4 p.m.’ Quilt Auction, 
Saturday 2 p.m.; Sunday, 10 a.m. – 3:30 p.m. 
 Soka University, 1 University Drive, Aliso Viejo, CA 92656; General Admission $10; Free Parking 
Vendor Mall & Raffle Baskets, Craft Boutique; Antique Quilt Exhibit 
 www.QuiltsForAllSeasons.com, www.Flying-Geese.org 

June 24-25 ASSOCIATED QUILT GUILDS OF THE CENTRAL COAST (AQGCC) PRESENTS: 2017 SEVEN SISTERS QUILT 
SHOW; SATURDAY 9 A.M. - 5 P.M.; SUNDAY 9 A.M. - 4 P.M. 
ALEX MADONNA EXPO CENTER AT THE MADONNA INN, 100 MADONNA ROAD, SAN LUIS OBISPO, 
CALIFORNIA; $10/FOR A WRISTBAND-GOOD FOR ONE OR BOTH DAYS , CHILDREN UNDER 12 FREE 
 

Jul 22 -23 
Quilters by the Sea Quilt Show – A Celebration of Quilting 
Expo Arts Center, 4321 Atlantic Avenue, Long Beach, doors open 10:00 am 
Over 150 quilts on display; boutique; Guild Quilt Challenge; Quilt sale booth; Raffle baskets, vendors 

August 4-5 
Big Bear Lake Quilters’ Guild, 2017 Annual Quilt Show; Friday – 10:00 am to 6:30 pm; Saturday – 10:00 am to 5 pm; 
Admission $5.  The Lodge at Big Bear Lake, a Holiday Inn Resort, 40650 Village Drive, Big Bear Lake, CA.  Additional 
info on our website at bigbearlakequiltersguild.com 

September 22-
23 

Glendale Quilt Guild Quilt Show.  Pasadena Convention Center, 300 East Greet Street, Pasadena, CA.  Doors open at 
10:00 am. 

October 6-7 
Maze Stone Quilt Guild, Back in the Day, 14th Annual Quilt Show.  Buckhorn Camp, 24641 Highway #243, Idyllwild, CA.  
10 AM – 4 PM each day.  Admission $7, husbands free. 

 

 

Friends of the Guild 
Our advertisers help support the guild in a variety of way.  Please support them in return. 

http://www.quiltsforallseasons.com/
http://www.madonnainn.com/
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The Traveling Quilters 
P.O. Box 3214, Manhattan Beach, CA 90266 

A Tour Service for Quilters! 
2017 

• September 14-17 – Temecula Quilt-Away Retreat – SOLDOUT – Taking 
names for the wait list 

• October 28, 2017 – Mystery Trip 
 

2018 
Watch for details on our Fall 2018 trip to St. Louis, MO and Paducah, KY. 
 

Check out our updated website at www.travelingquilters.com. 

To join our mailing list, just send us an e-mail:   pam@travelingquilters.com  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Exp 

 

 

The new owner, Julie Marquez, takes over  

on June 1, and it’s time for a SALE! 

Out with the Old, In with the New! An 

Inventory Clearance Sale begins June 1  

and will continue until there is room for all  

the new quilting fabric and supplies arriving 

daily!  

Everything in the store is on sale! Fabric, 

notions, sewing machines and more!  

Discounts range from 20 to 50% off!! 
 

 

r

http://www.travelingquilters.com/
mailto:pam@travelingquilters.com
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Guild Calendar – 2017 
To sign up for a Workshop, please contact or Susan Barrett. 

Date Speaker/Teacher Topic 

June 3 Anne Veazie Sonner Family History Quilts 

July 5 Potluck  

August TBD  

September 6 Becky McDaniel  

September 9 Becky McDaniel Machine Applique Orange Peel Pillow 

October 4 Kathryn Pellman  

November 1 Sandy Corbin  

November 4 Sandy Corbin workshop Who’s in My Garden? 

December  Holiday Potluck  
 
 

  



PLEASE JOIN US FOR A SPECIAL GUEST 

TRUNK SHOW ON OCT 26! 
 FOR INFORMATION OR TO REGISTER ONLINE  VISIT US AT : 

WWW.AAASEWINGANDFABRIC.COM 
AAA Sewing & Fabric 

2365 Pacific Coast Hwy * Lomita, CA 90717 * 310-257-1744 
Email: AAASewingRetreat@gmail.com 

BRAND NEW 
BABY LOCK 
MACHINES 
FOR YOUR 

USE 

BREAKFAST 
LUNCH  

& SNACKS  
PROVIDED 

DAILY 

ALL 
INCLUSIVE! 

EVERYTHING 
IS PROVIDED 

FOR 3 DAYS OF 
FUN! 

TONS 
OF  

FREEBIES 
AND  

GIVEAWAYS! 

DEMOS 
DOOR 

PRIZES 
CLASSES 

AAA 
VENDOR 
STORE 

SEWING 
EMBROIDERY 

QUILTING 
SERGING 

SPECIAL 
ROOM  
RATES 

AVAILABLE AT 
DOUBLETREE 

HOTEL 

AAA SEWING & FABRIC PRESENTS 
Southern California 

Quilting & SEWING RETREAT 
In partnership with  

      

       OCT 24TH — 26TH 
   TUESDAY—THURSDAY 
      8:00AM — 5:00PM @ 

CARSON 
COMMUNITY  

CENTER 


